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Attendees: 
 
 Paul Whalen    TAC Environmental  
 Craig Kidwell   Consulting Engineer 
 Ken Todd    Palm Beach County 
 Laurent Van Cott   Southern Design Group 
 Irene Quincey   Pavese Law Firm 
 Fred Roth    Schorah & Associates 
Joseph Walsh   Lake Worth Drainage District 
Dan Clark    Lake Clarke Shores 
 

        Tony Waterhouse                          SFWMD – Water Resource Regulation Staff 
Damon Meiers    SFWMD – Stormwater Division 
Peggy Yancer   SFWMD – Water Resource Regulation Staff 
Steve Sarley    SFWMD – Water Resource Regulation Staff 
Anita Bain    SFWMD – Water Resource Regulation Staff 
Kevin Carter    SFWMD – Stormwater Division 
 
 
1. Opening Remarks – Tony Waterhouse 
 
Mr. Waterhouse opened the meeting at about 9:05 am 
 
  
2. Numeric Nutrient Criteria 
 
 Kevin Carter led the discussion on Numeric Nutrient Criteria.  The discussion material 
presented is contained in the attached documents.  

 
Kevin continued the discussion with some points regarding TMDLs. 

• The DEP is the lead state agency for TMDL development.  
• If the DEP doesn’t develop a TMDL for a specific waterbody by the due date, 

the EPA will propose one. 
• TMDLs for Group 5 waterbodies, which include the Everglades, Florida Bay, 

and the Keys, are to be assessed in 2011. 
 



 
3. Discussion of Regulatory Plan 
 
 Bob Brown and Sharon Trost provided a summary of the reorganization of the District’s 
Regulation Department. 
 

4. Next meeting date/other/topics/adjournment 
 

• Next meeting date is August 5, 2011 
• Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am  

 
 


